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VOCABULARY FOR LESSONS 1-16 
 

Total vocabulary: 1,923 words including 568 verb entries. 
 

a or an 
ability 
about 
acceptance 
accordance 
according 
across 
action 
addition 
address 
adult 
advanced 
advantage 
adverse 
after 
afternoon 
again 
against 
ago 
agreement 
air 
airport 
alive 
all 
all over 
all ready 
all together 
allowance 
allusion 
along 
aloud 
alphabet 
already 
also 

altogether 
always 
am (to be) 
ambulance 
American 
among 
amount 
ancestor 
and 
angel 
anger 
angry, angrier, 

angriest, angrily 
ankle 
annoyance 
another 
answer 
anticipation 
any one, anyone 
any, anything 
anybody 
anything  
anywhere 
apostle 
apostrophe 
appeal 
appearance 
are (to be) 
area code 
argument 
arm 
around 
arrest 
arrival 

article 
as 
astonishment 
at 
at least 
at once 
attitude 
attractive, 

attractively 
aunt 
Austria 
authority 
averse 
aware 
away 
baby 
back 
bad, worse, worst, 

badly 
barely 
basic 
basket 
bathroom 
bear 
beautiful, beautifully 
because 
bed 
before 
beggar 
beginning 
behavior 
behind 
believer 
belly 
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belongings 
below 
berry 
beside 
besides 
between 
beyond 
big, bigger, biggest 
bite 
bitterness, bitterly 
black, blacker, 

blackest 
body 
bold, bolder, 

boldest, boldly 
book 
both 
box 
bribe 
bright, brighter, 

brightest, brightly 
brother 
brother-in-law 
building 
burial 
bus 
bus stop 
but 
by 
by means of 
can  (3:16, 9:14) 
capital 
car 
card 
care 
carriage 
cash 
cause 

census 
certain, certainty 
certainly 
charge 
check 
chief 
child, children 
China 
choice 
church 
city 
claim 
class 
clean, cleaner, 

cleanest, cleanly 
clear, clearer, 

clearest, clearly 
clearing 
clever, cleverly 
climate, climactic 
climber 
cloak 
close, closer, closest, 

closely 
cloud 
coarse 
coat 
cold, colder, coldest, 

coldly 
companion 
complete, 

completely 
condition 
conductor 
confusion 
conscience 
conscious 
consideration 

continual, 
continuous 

continuation 
control 
convert 
convincing 
cool, cooler, coolest, 

coolly 
correct, correctly 
cost 
could  (9:14) 
council 
country 
course 
cousin 
creation 
credit card 
crop 
crowd 
cruel, cruelly 
cry 
cultural, culturally 
current, currently 
dad 
dare 
dark, darker, 

darkest, darkness 
dawn 
day, daily 
days of the week 

Sunday 
Monday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Friday 
Saturday 

dead 
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death 
deceitful, deceitfully 
decision 
deed 
deep, deeper, 

deepest, deeply, 
depth 

deer 
defeat 
degree 
denial 
descendant 
devout 
dictionary 
different 
difficult 
difficult, difficulty 
direction 
disagreement 
disappearance 
disciple 
discovery 
discussion 
disgrace 
distance 
distribution 
do (to do) 
does (to do) 
donkey 
door 
doubt 
down 
drawing 
drink 
driver 
driver's license 
drought 
drug 

dull, duller, dullest 
during 
each 
ear 
early, earlier, earliest 
earth 
education 
effort 
either 
elk 
else 
emergency 
eminent 
emphasis 
end 
English 
enough 
entirely 
entrance 
envy 
equal, equally 
Ethiopia 
eunuch 
even 
even though 
evening 
event 
every day, everyday 
every one, everyone 
every, everything 
everywhere 
exam. 
example 
excellent. 
except 
excess 
excitement 

exclamation 
excuse me 
exercise 
exhaustion 
expectation 
explanation 
expression 
extra 
extreme, extremely 
eye 
fact, factually 
fair, fairly, fairness 
faith, faithfully 
fall (season) 
false, falsely 
family 
famous, famously 
far, farther, farthest, 

farther 
fast, faster, fastest 
fat, fatter, fattest 
father 
fault 
favor 
fear, fearful, 

fearfully 
feeling 
fellow 
fellowship 
few, fewer, fewest 
field 
fight 
filling 
final, finally 
finances 
fine, finer, finest 
fire 
fire department 
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first 
fish 
flag 
fluent, fluently 
follower 
following 
food 
foot, feet  
for 
for the sake 
force 
forest 
forgiveness 
form 
frequent, frequently 
friend 
friendly, friendlier, 

friendliest 
from 
front 
full, fuller, fullest, 

fully 
funds 
furious, furiously 
further, furthest 
future 
gas (gasoline) 
gas station 
gate 
gathering 
generation 
Germany 
gift 
glad, gladly 
glory 
goal 
goat 
good 

good afternoon 
good evening 
good morning 
good, better, best 
goodbye 
government 
grain 
granary 
grand nephew 
grand niece 
grand parents 
grand, grander, 

grandest 
grandchildren 
granddaughter 
grandfather, 

granddad, grandpa 
grandmother, 

grandma 
grandson 
grave 
great aunt 
great grandfather 
great grandmother 
great grandparents 
great uncle 
great, great 

grandparents 
great, greater, 

greatest, greatly 
Greek 
groceries 
ground 
group 
growth 
guard 
half-hour 
hand 

handle 
happy, happier, 

happiest, happily 
hard, harder, hardest 
harness 
harvest 
hat 
he 
head 
health 
health card (number) 
healthy, healthier, 

healthiest 
heat 
heaven 
heavy, heavier, 

heaviest, heavily 
hello (hi) 
help 
her 
here 
heritage 
hers 
herself 
high, height 
high, higher, 

highest, highly 
him 
himself 
his 
holiday 
holidays 

New Year’s Day 
Valentine’s Day 
Easter 
Memorial Day 
Independence Day 
Labor Day 
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Thanksgiving 
Hanukkah 
Christmas 

holy, holier, holiest 
home 
hope 
hospital 
hot, heat 
hot, hotter, hottest 
hour 
house 
how 
how much 
however 
huge 
human, humanly 
hungry, hungrier, 

hungriest, hungrily 
hurt 
husband 
I 
I am (I'm) (to be) 
identification (ID) 
if 
ignorant, ignorantly, 

ignorance 
illicit 
illusion 
imminent 
immoral 
impolite 
important, 

importantly 
impossible, 

impossibly, 
impossibility 

impression 
in 

in order (to) 
in the care of 
indeed 
indeed 
identical 
individual 
inevitable 
infrequently 
inside 
instead 
instruction 
insurance 
intensity 
into 
introduction 
invitation 
iron 
irregular verb 
is (to be) 
it 
Italy 
its 
jail 
Japan 
jealous, jealously 
journey 
joy, joyful, joyfully 
judge 
judgment 
jump 
kind, kinder, 

kindest, kindly 
king 
kingdom 
lame 
land 
language 
large 

large, larger, largest, 
largely 

last 
late, later, latest 
law 
leader 
leather 
left (hand) 
lesson 
letter 
level 
library, librarian 
license (number) 
lie 
life 
light 
light (illumination) 
light, lighter, 

lightest, lightly 
line 
little, littler, littlest 
load 
local 
lock 
long ago 
long, length 
long, longer, longest 
loose, loosely 
loud, louder, 

loudest, loudly 
low, lower, lowest, 

lowly 
lumber 
machine 
magic 
man, men 
many 
mat 
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maternal 
may (3:16, 9:13, 

9:14) 
maybe 
me 
meal 
mean, meaner, 

meanest, meanly 
meaning 
meantime 
medical 
meeting 
member 
message 
messenger 
Mexico 
might  (9:13, 9:14) 
might, mighty 
mine 
miracle 
mistake 
mix 
mom 
money 
month 
months of the year 

January 
February 
March 
April 
May 
June 
July 
August 
September 
October 
November 
December 

moral 
more 
morning 
most, mostly 
mother 
mountain 
movement 
much 
murder 
murderer 
music 
must  (9:14) 
my 
myself 
nail 
name 
native 
near, nearer, nearest, 

nearly 
neat, neater, neater, 

neatly 
negative 
neglect 
neighbor 
neither 
nephew 
never 
new, newer, newest 
news 
newspaper 
next 
nice, nicer, nicest, 

nicely 
niece 
night, nightly 
no 
no longer 
nobody 

noise 
noisy, noisier, 

noisiest, noisily 
none 
non-English 
nonetheless 
noon 
nor 
normal 
Norway 
not 
nothing 
notice 
now 
nowhere 
number 
numbers 

zero 
one 
two 
three 
four 
five 
six 
seven 
eight 
nine 
ten 
eleven 
twelve 
thirteen 
fourteen 
fifteen 
sixteen 
seventeen 
eighteen 
nineteen 
twenty 
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twenty one 
twenty two 
thirty 
thirty three 
thirty four 
forty 
forty five 
forty six 
fifty 
fifty seven 
fifty eight 
sixty 
sixty nine 
seventy 
eighty 
ninety 
hundred 
thousand 
first 
second 
third 
fourth 
fifth 
sixth 
seventh 
eighth 
ninth 
tenth 

o’clock 
obedience 
occasion, 

occasionally 
of 
offering 
office 
officer 
official 
often 

okay (OK) 
old man (slang) 
old woman (slang) 
old, older, oldest 
once, at once 
one 
only 
open, openly 
opening 
opportunity 
opposition 
or 
order 
ordinary, ordinarily, 

(extraordinary) 
origin, originally 
other, others 
our 
ours 
ourselves 
out 
outside 
outstanding 
over, overly 
own 
owner 
ownership 
package 
pain, painful, 

painfully 
paralytic 
parent 
parent 
part 
particular, 

particularly 
party 
passage 

past 
paternal 
payment 
peace, peaceful, 

peacefully 
performance 
performer 
period 
permission 
persecution 
person, people 
personal 

(identification) 
personal 

(identification) 
personal, personally 
phone (number) 

(telephone) 
place 
plain, plainly 
plan 
plane 
plant 
plate 
play 
please 
pleasure, pleasant 
Poland 
pole 
police 
porch 
possible, possibility, 

possibly 
power, powerful, 

powerfully 
practice 
praise 
prayer 
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preacher 
preparation 
presence 
present 
presentation 
previous, previously 
priest 
principal 
principle 
prison 
prisoner 
probable, probably, 

probability 
problem 
proclamation 
production 
progress, 

progression 
project 
promise 
pronunciation 
proof 
property 
prophet 
proposal 
proud, proudly 
province 
public, publicly 
punishment 
purpose 
puzzle 
quantity 
quarrel 
queen 
question 
quick, quicker, 

quickest, quickly 
railroad 

rarely 
reader 
realization 
receipt 
recognition 
reference 
refutation 
regular verb 
regular, regularly 
religious, religiously 
remainder 
repentance 
reply 
report 
respect, respectfully 
respective, 

respectively 
response 
responsible, 

responsibly 
rest 
result 
resurrection 
return 
reverence 
review 
rich, richer, richest 
right (correct) 
right (hand) 
right now 
right side 
road 
rock 
rope 
rough, roughly, 

roughness 
rumor 
run 

runner 
Russia 
sad, sadder, saddest, 

sadly 
safe, safer, safest, 

safely 
sake 
sale 
same 
savings 
savior 
saying 
scales 
schedule 
school 
scripture 
sea 
second, secondly 
secure, securely 
seldom 
sentence 
separate 
servant 
shadow 
shall  (9:14) 
shameful, 

shamefully 
share 
sharp, sharper, 

sharpest, sharply 
short, shorter, 

shortest 
should  (9:14) 
shoulder 
shy, shyer, shyest, 

shyly 
sibling 
sick, sicker, sickest 
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side 
sight 
simple, simpler, 

simplest, simply 
sin 
since 
singer 
sister 
sister-in-law 
site 
sky 
slang 
sleep 
sleepy, sleepier, 

sleepiest 
slim, slimmer, 

slimmest 
slow, slower, 

slowest, slowly 
small, smaller, 

smallest 
smart, smarter, 

smartest 
smooth, smoother, 

smoothest, 
smoothly 

snow 
so 
society 
solution 
some, something 
someone 
sometime, 

sometimes 
son 
song 
soon 
south 

spirit 
spouse 
spring (season) 
statement 
station 
steam 
steel 
stiff 
still 
stone 
stop (to stop) 
store 
straight, straighter, 

straightest 
strange, strangest, 

strangely 
strict, stricter, 

strictest, strictly 
strong, stronger, 

strongest, strongly, 
strength 

student 
such 
sudden, suddenly 
sunrise 
suppose, supposedly 
surely 
surprise 
Sweden 
sweet, sweeter, 

sweetest, sweetly 
symphony 
table 
tailor 
talk 
tall, taller, tallest 
teacher 
telephone 

tense 
terrible, terribly 
test 
testimony 
text 
thank you (thanks) 
that 
the 
their 
theirs 
them 
themselves 
then 
there 
these 
they 
thick, thickness 
thin, thinner, 

thinnest 
thing 
this 
those 
though 
thought 
threat 
three 
three, third 
through 
throughout 
ticket 
tight, tighter, 

tightest, tightly 
time 
tiny, tinier, tiniest 
to 
to abandon 
to accept  (13.2a) 
to adapt 
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to add  (6.5b) 
to adopt 
to affect 
to agree  (11.2b) 
to allow 
to announce  (8.3b) 
to annoy 
to answer 
to appeal 
to appear  (6.5c) 
to argue  (13.2c) 
to arise  (A15) 
to arrest 
to arrive 
to arrive  (9.2c) 
to ask  (3.4a) 
to astonish 
to attend 
to awake  (A15) 
to be (am, is, are, 

was, were)  (2.3a, 
2:16, 3.6a, 3:15, 
5.1a, 5.1b, 5.1c, 
7.5b, 9.2a, 9.2d, 
9:14, 11.2a, 12.2c, 
13.2b, 14.2a, A15) 
to be able 
to be afraid 
to be ahead 
to be amazed 
to be among 
to be annoyed  

(9.2a) 
to be arrested 
to be at fault 
to be bitter 
to be buried 
to be called 

to be careful 
to be carried 
to be chosen 
to be closed 
to be completed 
to be confused 
to be contrary 
to be converted 
to be convinced 
to be convincing 
to be correct 
to be crucified 
to be damaged 
to be difficult 
to be drunk 
to be excited 
to be exhausted 
to be far away 
to be filled 
to be fixed 
to be furious  

(12.2c, 14.2a) 
to be glad 
to be healed 
to be hurt 
to be in charge  

(9.2d) 
to be in line 
to be kept 
to be lame 
to be late 
to be left 
to be open 
to be opposed  

(13.2b) 
to be out of 
to be paralyzed 
to be pleased 

to be possible 
to be powerful 
to be prepared 
to be puzzled 
to be questioned 
to be ready 
to be responsible  

(12.2c) 
to be right 
to be rumored 
to be scattered 
to be seated 
to be separated 
to be set 
to be shaken 
to be sick 
to be startled 
to be strengthened 
to be strong 
to be surprised  

(7.5b) 
to be taken 

to be taken away 
to be taken up 

to be terrified  
(11.2a) 

to be wise 
to beat  (A15) 
to become  (7.3a, 

A15) 
to beg  (7.2d) 
to begin  (2.3j, A15) 
to believe 
to belong 
to bend  (A15) 
to bite  (7.3d, A15) 
to bless  (8.3a) 
to blow  (14.6d, A15) 
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to bother 
to break  (16.2b, 

A15) 
to break away 
to break in 
to break out 
to break through 
to break up 

to breath 
to bribe 
to bring  (16.6a, 

A15) 
to bring away 
to bring down 
to bring out 
to bring up 

to build  (7.3e, A15) 
to burst  (A15) 
to bury 
to buy  (16.6g, A15) 
to call  (2.2c, 14.2e) 

to call away 
to call off 
to call out 
to call up 

to carry  (7.5c) 
to catch  (A15) 
to cause 
to censor 
to censure 
to change 
to choose  (2.3e, 

A15) 
to cite 
to claim 
to clean 

to clean out 
to clean up 

to clear 
to clear out 
to clear up 

to climb 
to cling  (A15) 
to come  (2.3h, A15) 
to complement 
to compliment 
to conclude 
to consider  (12.2b) 
to continue  (12.2d) 
to convince 
to cost  (3.6c, A15) 
to cover  (14.2b) 
to create 
to criticize 
to cry  (14.4a) 

to cry out 
to cry over 

to cut  (A15) 
to dare 
to deal  (A15) 
to decide  (6.2b, 

6.5a) 
to defeat 
to deny 
to depend 
to describe 
to destroy 
to die 

to die away 
to die out 

to dig  (A15) 
to disappear 
to discover 
to discuss 
to dispute  (16.4b) 
to distribute 

to dive  (A15) 
to do  (2.3b, 2:16 

9:14, A15) 
to do again 
to do away 
to do over 

to doubt  (2.2f) 
to drag  (14.4d) 
to draw  (12.5a, 

A15) 
to dress  (3.4e) 
to drink  (13.6a, 

A15) 
to drive  (8.5e, A15) 
to drop  (16.4d) 

to drop in 
to drop off 
to drop out 
to drop through 

to eat  (14.6e, A16) 
to elicit 
to emigrate 
to emphasize 
to enable 
to enter  (11.2e) 
to except 
to exclaim 
to exclude 
to expect  (7.2c) 
to explain 
to fall  (11.6a, A16) 

to fall across 
to fall away 
to fall in 
to fall into 
to fall out 
to fall over 

to fasten 
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to fault 
to fear  (16.4a) 
to feel  (16.6e, A16) 
to fight  (12.5b, 

A16) 
to fill  (3.4f) 

to fill in 
to fill out 
to fill up 

to find  (16.6c, A16) 
to find out 

to finish 
to fix  (3.4g) 
to flash 
to flatter 
to fly  (13.6d, A16) 
to follow  (12.2e) 

to follow through 
to follow up 

to force 
to forget  (5.1g, 

A16) 
to forgive  (6.2d, 

A16) 
to freeze  (A16) 
to gather 
to get  (7.3b, A16) 

to get ahead 
to get away 
to get down 
to get lost 
to get on 
to get ready 
to get up 

to give  (2.3d, A16) 
to give away 
to give back 
to give in 

to give up 
to go  (2:16, 8.5b, 

A16) 
to go away 
to go back 
to go down 
to go forward 
to go in 
to go out 
to go over 
to go through 
to go under 
to go up 
to go with 

to grant 
to grind  (14.6b, 

A16) 
to grow  (9.6d, A16) 
to guard  (9.5c) 
to hand 

to hand in 
to hand out 
to hand over 

to handle  (13.4a) 
to hang  (16.2a, 

A16) 
to hang around 
to hang on 
to hang up 

to happen  (6.5d) 
to harness 
to harvest 
to have  (2:16, 

12.5d, 9:14, A16) 
to heal 
to hear  (16.6f, A16) 
to help 

to hide  (3.6f, 5.12d, 
A16) 

to hold  (6.6a, A16) 
to hope 
to hurry 
to hurt  (A16) 
to identify 
to immigrate 
to imply 
to include 
to indicate 
to infer 
to influence 
to interrupt 
to introduce 
to invite 
to join 
to judge 
to jump  (7.2a) 
to keep  (9.6b, A16) 
to kill 
to kneel  (14.6c, 

A16) 
to know  (3.6b, 

5.12a, A16) 
to last 
to lay  (11.6c, A16) 
to lead  (A16) 
to learn  (6.5e) 
to leave  (2.3i, 5.1d, 

A16) 
to lend  (A16) 
to let  (6.6b, A16) 

to let down 
to let go 
to let in 
to let through 
to let up 
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to lie  (11.5d) 
to lie down 

to light  (A16) 
to like 
to listen  (6.2a) 
to live 
to lock  (12.2a) 
to look  (3.4d, 3:15, 

7.5d) 
to look away 
to look down 
to look in 
to look into 
to look over 
to look up 

to loose 
to lose  (8.5g, A16) 
to lower  (16.4e) 
to make  (16.6b, 

A16) 
to make (fun of) 
to make 

(something) 
move 

to make an effort 
to make away 
to make do 
to make into 
to make over 
to make up 

to matter 
to mean  (A16) 
to meet  (3.6e, 5.1h, 

11.6b, A16) 
to melt 
to misplace 
to mix 
to mourn  (14.4b) 

to move 
to murder  (8.3c) 
to nail 
to need  (6.2c) 
to neglect 
to note 
to notice 
to obey 
to offer 
to open 
to oppose 
to order  (2.2g) 
to owe 
to own  (3.4c) 
to pack 
to pass  (11.5b) 
to pay 

to pay attention 
to pay out 
to pay up 

to perform  (13.4d) 
to perish 
to persecute 
to pick  (16.4c) 

to pick over 
to pick through 
to pick up 

to place  (11.2d) 
to plan 
to plant 
to play 
to please 
to pour 
to practice 
to praise 
to preach 
to precede 

to prepare 
to present  (13.4e) 
to proceed 
to proclaim 
to produce 
to promise  (2.2b) 
to pronounce 
to prophesy 
to propose 
to prove  (2.2d, 

A16) 
to pull 

to pull ahead 
to pull away 
to pull in 
to pull into 
to pull off 
to pull out 
to pull over 
to pull through 
to pull up 

to punish 
to push 
to put  (7.5e, 9.6a, 

A17) 
to put away 
to put in 
to put on 
to put out 
to put through 

to puzzle 
to quarrel  (13.4f) 
to question  (9.5b) 
to quote 
to raise 
to reach 
to read  (11.6d, 

A17) 
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to realize 
to receive  (11.5c) 
to recline 
to recognize  (7.5a) 
to record 
to reduce 
to refute  (13.4c) 
to reject 
to remain  (8.4a) 
to remember  

(14.2d) 
to remove 
to repair 
to repeat 
to repent 
to replace 
to reply 
to report  (12.4c) 
to respond 
to rest 
to result 
to return  (12.4b) 
to revere 
to review 
to ride  (16.6d, 

A17) 
to ring  (A17) 
to rise  (9.6c, A17) 
to rot 
to round 
to run  (8.5c, A17) 

to run across 
to run away 
to run in 
to run into 
to run out 

to rush  (14.4c) 
to save  (9.5a) 

to say  (3.6d, 5.12c, 
A17) 

to scatter  (12.4a) 
to see  (2.3f, 6.6c, 

A17) 
to seem 
to sell  (A17) 
to send  (8.5d, A17) 

to send away 
to send in 
to send out 

to separate  (8.4b) 
to serve 
to set  (A17) 

to set free 
to sew 
to shake  (A17) 

to shake off 
to share 
to shoot  (14.6f, 

A17) 
to show 

to show off 
to show through 
to show up 

to shrink  (A17) 
to shut  (A17) 
to sing  (8.5f, A17) 
to sink  (A17) 
to sit  (A17) 
to slay  (A17) 
to sleep  (12.5c, 

A17) 
to smash 
to sound (5.1f) 
to speak  (2.3g, 5.1i, 

A17) 

to spend  (6.6d, 
A17) 

to spin  (A17) 
to spread 

to spread out 
to spread over 
to spread under 

to spring  (A17) 
to stand  (3.6c, 

5.12b, A17) 
to stare 
to start  (3.4h) 
to startle 
to stay 
to stay 
to steal  (13.6b, 

A17) 
to sting  (A17) 
to stir  (13.4b) 
to stone 
to stop 
to store 
to strengthen 
to strike  (A17) 
to study 
to substitute 
to suffer  (8.4c) 
to suggest 
to supply 
to suppose 
to swear  (A17) 
to swim  (A17) 
to swing  (A17) 
to take  (11.2c, 

A17) 
to take action 
to take away 
to take control 
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to take off 
to take on 
to take out 
to take over 
to take up 

to talk  (2.2a) 
to teach  (2.3c, 5.1e, 

A17) 
to tell  (2.3l, A17) 
to test  (11.5a) 
to testify 
to think  (8.5a, 

A17) 
to think about 
to think out 
to think over 
to think through 

to threaten 
to throw  (7.3c, 

A18) 
to tie 
to touch 
to travel 
to trouble 
to try  (14.2c) 

to try on 
to try out 

to turn 
to turn away 
to turn in 
to turn off 
to turn on 
to turn out 
to turn up 

to understand  
(A18) 

to urge 
to use 

to vow 
to wait  (2.2e) 
to wake  (A18) 
to walk  (7.2b) 
to want  (9.2b) 
to warn 
to watch  (3.4b, 

3:15) 
to wear  (14.6a, 

A18) 
to whip 
to will 
to witness  (3.4i) 
to wonder 
to work 
to worship 
to wrap  (11.5e) 
to wring  (A18) 
to write  (2.3k, A18) 
today 
together 
tomorrow 
tongue 
too 
tooth, teeth 
top 
toward 
town 
track 
travel 
treasury 
tree 
trouble 
true 
twin 
two 
ugly, uglier, ugliest 
uncle 

under 
unfavorable 
United States 
unknown 
unlawful 
unless 
unlikely 
unspecified 
unstated 
until 
up 
upon 
upright 
upward 
us 
usually 
value 
verb 
very 
village 
violence 
violent, violently, 
vision 
vocabulary 
voice 
vow 
wall 
warm, warmer, 

warmest, warmly 
warning 
was (to be) 
watch 
water 
way 
weak, weaker, 

weakest 
weak, weakness 
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wealth, wealthy, 
wealthier, 
wealthiest 

weather 
week 
well 
were (to be) 
what 
wheel 
when 
where 
whether 
which 
while 
whip 
white, whiter, 

whitest 
who 
whole 
whom 

whose 
why 
wicked, wickedly 
wide, width 
widow 
wife 
wife 
will  (9:13 9:14) 
will not (won't) 
wind 
windy 
winter 
wisdom 
with 
without 
witness 
woman, women 
wonder 
word 
work 

world 
worship 
worthy, worthily 
would 
wrapping 
writing 
year 
yes 
yesterday 
yet 
you, your 
young, younger, 

youngest 
yours 
yourself 
yourselves 
911 =  Emergency 

phone number. 
 

 


